

Memorandum No. 22-38

DATE: September 22, 2022

TO: Carla Byrd, General Services Director

FROM: Anthony Alhashemi, Project Manager

VIA: Tammy Good, PMP, CIP Manager

SUBJECT: E-24-22-Tennis Courts Resurfacing- Bid Award Recommendation

The above referenced project consists of furnishing all labor, equipment, materials, tools, bonds, insurances, permits, clean-up, and site restoration for the resurfacing of sixteen (16) tennis courts located at 902 NE 18th Avenue, Pompano Beach, FL 33060.The City of Pompano Beach (City) requires a sole provider to resurface and reline the Pompano Beach Tennis Center's sixteen (16) clay hydro underground watering system tennis courts according to the provided specifications.

On September 12, 2022 construction bids were opened for the subject project and the contractor, Fast-Dry Courts, Inc, submitted the lowest bid in the amount of \$216,810.00. Engineering performed an evaluation of contractor references, qualifications and prior work history, which concluded satisfactory results. Consequently, staff recommends awarding this project to the lowest, and only responsive bidder, Fast-Dry Courts, Inc., in the amount of \$216,810.00.

The executed Bid Award Recommendation is attached.

Please prepare a consent agenda package for presentation and approval at the first commission meeting in October 2022. Please notify me once the agenda items are imputed in Granicus for final review.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 954-786-4029